
March 31 : Revenue Canada made preliminary determinations of
dumping against imports of cold rolled steel from five countries,
including the United States . Preliminary dumping margins for
imports from the United States ranged from zero to 87 .3 percent,
with an average margin of 25 .5 percent . U.S . exports are valued
at about $80 million annually .

April 5 : Revenue Canada made final determinations of dumping
against .imports of plate from nine_countries, including the
United States . The weighted average dumping margin for imports
from the United States decreased slightly, from 13 to 12 .6
percent . U.S . exports are valued at about $20 million annually .

April 23 : a group of five U .S . wire rod producers filed a
petition with the DOC and the ITC requesting the imposition of
anti-dumping duties on imports of wire rod from Brazil, Japan,
Trinidad and Tobago, and Canada .

April 29 : Revenue Canada made final determinations of dumping
against imports of hot rolled steel from six countries, including
the United States . The margins increased for all six countries
including the U .S ., where margins increased from 44 .5 to
46 .6 percent .

May 6 : the Canadian International Trade Tribunal (CITT) made an
affirmative injury determination with respect to imports of plate
from eight out of the nine countries against which Revenue Canada
had made final dumping determinations . Imports from the United
States were not found to be injuring Canadian production .

May 13 : the DOC initiated an investigation on imports of wire rod
from several countries, including Canada .

May 21 : the CITT released its Statement of Reasons in the plate
case .

May 31 : the CITT made a negative injury finding on dumped imports
of hot rolled steel from six countries, including the United
States .

June 2 : the ITC made affirmative preliminary determinations of
injury against allegedly dumped imports of wire rod from several
countries, including Canada .

June 15 : the CITT released its Statement of Reasons in the hot
rolled case .

June 22 : the DOC announced its final determinations of subsidy
and dumping against imports of flat rolled products from 20
countries, including Canada .


